Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	:13th November 2017

	TIME OF MEETING
	:7.30 pm 

	venue of meeting
	:Millennium Hall Vernham Dean

	Type of meeting
	:ORDINARY

	present
	: Mr P Nicoll (PN)

	
	: mr w Hawkins (WH)

	
	:MRS M PERRY (MP)

	
	:MRs J DRURY (JD)

	Chaired by
	:mr R winch (Rw)

	in attendance
	:Mrs K Nightingale (KN)

: CLLR k locke (KL)

	Parishioners
	:0


	
	

	
	Apologies 
Mr H Watkins Mr M Knight Mr M Doherty Cllr P Giddings

	
	Register of Interest
None

	
	Urgent Matters

None raised.

	
	Minutes of meeting 11th September agreed and signed.

	
	Public Participation

None

Matters Arising
HCC have revised the Heads of Terms in relation to the positioning of the new water treatment plant for the school on the playing field. Instead of an annual peppercorn rent a one-off payment of £5000 has been suggested. The matter is with solicitors to draw up contracts. It is anticipated any work is likely to commence in Spring. 

The old school kitchen has had all of the foliage removed from it which has enable a local building firm to look at it more closely. It appears to be structurally sound but a survey of the roof would be desirable to rule out contamination by asbestos. The PC needs to have an idea of what use could be made of the building before committing to take ownership. The £5000 from HCC could be used to develop it into a useful space. Suggestions include storage for pumps and flood paraphanalia, a well-being centre or an office space to be rented out. It would be useful to find out what plans HCC have for it in the event that the PC decide not to take ownership. Chair to contact David Reece, Estates Dept. HCC and also Keith Marshall, Great Bedwyn Surgery.

The lack of communication from HCC in regard to the roadworks carried out by BT in the summer. The Chairman asked Kirsty Locke to re-iterate that it is vital that PCs should be informed of such work, she also offered to take the matter up with BT.

The provision of faster Broadband was discussed. No councillor has any confidence in the date of the end of 2018 will deliver a faster service. Kirsty Lock offered to contact BT with a view to finding out how confident they are of being able to meet this. Following on from this discussion the petition that the Chairman has organised can be sent to Kit Malthouse and ask him to get further involved.

Julie Drury confirmed that the case of fly tipping had been reported via the TVBC website and had been dealt with in a matter of days. 

Highways Report

Chairman reported that he had had occasion to push a buggy along the main road but that he found the lack of a dropped kerb at the bottom of Shepherds Rise problematic to crossing the road. Chair to ask Highways rep to contact HCC to see if one can be installed. Copy Kirsty Locke on any correspondence.

	.
	PFA Update

The bonfire night had been a great success with a good turnout. No financials are available yet but it is felt it should be a profitable night. However it was disappointing that some attendees felt it was too expensive and others, including known villagers, decided not to pay anything and entered for free. An article is to be placed in FOCUS explaining the need to charge an entrance fee -  PN. The rubbish from the bonfire night has still not been collected by TVBC. WH to follow up.  An amount of metal was collected from the remains of the fire. It was suggested that a sign be put up asking people not to place metal in the bonfire.

A maintenance contract is to be drawn up. Currently 3 organisations have been approached to look at maintaining the MUGA, pavilion and field. Local organisations were also suggested as being able to help. WH to feed back to PFA Chair. The football team had asked for thep itch to be rolled. It was felt that this may not really solve the issue and in fact it needs scarifying. 

The constitution will be looked at in January,

Correspondence 

A letter from Kensington Palace had been received. Clerk to organise for it to be published in FOCUS.

An email inviting participants to a meeting of TVAPC where parish boundaries are to be reviewed had been circulated.

Councillors Reports. 

Julie Drury asked for raffle prizes for the Xmas Fair on 25.11.17 and advised of the School Xmas event on 1.12.17.

Mary Perry reported the poor state of the notice board on the Playing Field and it was agreed that it did not provide much value to the village.

Paul Nicoll has been approached by parents regarding the poor choice of play equipment at the Burydene. The PC is in receipt of some CiL monies which are given for such purpose and also the profit from PFA events is constitutionally destined for new capital equipment. It was agreed to get some brochures and look at what is available.

The headmistress of the School has resigned and is due to leave at Easter. Interviews are being held this term for a successor. The PC will wish to thank Mrs Thompson for her tremendous work at the school.

Footpaths

Nothing to report

	
	Planning
The developments at Haydown and Myrtle Cottage had been referred to the enforcement officer at TVBC as it was felt both were too high. A response is expected this week.

The sub committee had looked at:

17/02332/FULLN – driveway 2 Stoney Drove. Littledown. No comment

17/02407/FULLN – extension Sunnyside Cottage Vernham Street. No comment

Full council looked at:

17/02759/FULLN – tennis court Hart Hill Linkenholt. No Comment

17/02613/FULLN – extension 1 Hatchbury Lane Vernham Dean. No comment

Finance

Balance in Lloyds account: £23,970. 

Invoices authorised and cheques raised for: 

R Winch travel expenses £24.30

Village Hall hire £180.00

S Haigh £250.00

Meeting finished 8.30pm. 

Date of next meeting: 8th January 2018
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